DARTMOUTH COLLEGE ATHLETIC COUNCIL

HANOVER · NEW HAMPSHIRE

October 3, 1938

Mr. Forrest C. Allen Director of Physical Education Varsity Basketball Coach University of Kansas Lawerence, Kansas

Dear Mr. Allen:

Yours of September 27 has been received and before I go any farther I want to sincerely thank you both on behalf of Mr. McCarter, our Director of Athletics, and Coach Cowles as well extend my own appreciation for your thoughtful consideration of our needs. This unsolicited offer of aid is real hospitality and being from the South I really appreciate it.

At present our plans for this trip have only begun to take form, and while we are lookingfor a place to stop over and practice en route, it is too early, pending railroad routes, occommodations and whatnot, to map out a definite itinerary at this time.

However, I assure you that it will be my pleasure to keep your kind offer in mind when I do definitely decide upon an itinerary.

Thanking you again for your very very kind offer, I am

Sincerely yours,

Llayd Maland fr.
Lloyd Noland Jr.

Mgr. of Basketball

IN/RJM